TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN

MINUTES OF FEBRUARY 12, 2008

PLNNING COMMISSION

TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT, MICHIGAN

Present:  Scott, Colvin, Elbert, Parker, Thompson and Walworth

Absent:  King

Others:  Sullivan, Briggs

Audience:  6

1. Meeting was convened at 7:30 PM.

2. Agenda was discussed.  It was possible that items 8, 9 and 10 would not be discussed at tonight’s meeting.

3. Correspondence, etc.  1.  The continuation of the Township’s community meeting with business owners will be held Saturday, February 23 at 9:00 AM in the Township Hall.  All are welcome to attend.  2.  A seminar, “Planning to Prepare for the New Michigan Economy:  Smart Growth/ Michigan Strategic Growth” will be held in Charlevoix on March 4th and in Traverse City on February 19th.  3.  “Creating Housing Choices” regional conference will be held in Traverse City on March 13th.  4.  ZBA Training will be held in Charlevoix March 19th and in Traverse City March 18th.  5.  Trail Summit February 27th in Traverse City, regarding new motorized trails.  6.  A bus tour of the Pigeon area wind turbine farms will be sponsored by NWMCG on April 18, 2008.  This will be an all day tour with limited space available.  

4. Minutes of January 8, 2008 were discussed with one change.  “The Lake Access Ordinance” should be changed to read “The Amendment to Section 2.13 of the Township Zoning Ordinance.”  The motion by Walworth to approve the minutes with the suggested change was seconded and passed 6-0.

5. Concerns of the Public Other Than Agenda Items.  There were none.

6. Site Plan Review of A-Ga-Ming.  It was stated that this is not a new site plan, but rather a compilation of many previous plans and should be referred to as “Limited Topography Survey” or “As-Built” Site Plan.  Eight copies of the plan have been provided for the Commission.  Mr. Briggs will compare the plan with previously approved site plans for discrepancies and forward the plan to the appropriate agencies for their review.

7. Draft Amendment to Chapter XIV.  The draft was discussed in length with many suggested changes, but the Commission took no formal action.  It was decided that feedback from A-Ga-Ming regarding the proposed revisions would be submitted in writing to the Commission at which time the committee would meet, review and come up with new material for the amendment.

8. It was decided by the Commission to hold a Special Meeting on March 5, 2008 at 4 PM with the purpose of working on agenda item 8, Lake Access and Use Ordinance, as well as items 9 and 10, if time permits.

11. Concerns of the Public.  Maryanne Jorgensen requested that copies of all printed materials to be discussed be available for the audience.

12. Concerns of the Commission.  Walworth suggested that it would be an appropriate time to re-evaluate the whole PRD section of the Zoning Ordinance.

13. With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 10:40 PM.

These minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate

Recording Secretary    

